

CNC CHRONICLE

Date: March 31, 1989

Number: 12

Published by the Office of the Vice President for Academic Affairs

Monday

April 3

Military Science Award Ceremony - 3:00 PM - A105

Tuesday

April 4

Faculty Lunch Chat - Christopher's - 12:15-1:15 (Banquet Room)

2:00 PM - Curriculum Committee - CC214

Wednesday

April 5

2:00 PM - Curriculum Committee - CC214

Thursday

April 6

2:30 PM - School of L&NS - Chairmen's Meeting - CC214

Noon - Administrative Faculty Luncheon, Banquet Room, Christopher's

Friday

April 7

Alpha Kappa Psi Spring Speaker Series - "The Job Interview: What Should I Wear?" by Nick Scalf, Manager of Webster Men's Clothier in Hampton, (graduate of CNC)

8:00 PM - Blithe Spirit, John W. Gaines Theatre

Saturday

April 8

Blithe Spirit, John W. Gaines Theatre, 8:00 PM

Sunday

April 9

OFFICIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Instruction Evaluation Surveys

Consistent with the recommendation of the Faculty Senate, Instruction Evaluation Surveys (IES) will be administered this semester, as last semester, during the 11th and 12th weeks of classes rather than the 13th and 14th weeks. Accordingly, all instructors are alerted to look for the IES materials (memorandum and labelled envelopes with proctors' instructions) to be distributed on the afternoon of Friday, March 31. Evaluations should be conducted during the weeks beginning on April 3 and April 10. Please mark these dates on your calendar.

-- Asst. to the VPAA

100 may

NEWS AND GENERAL INFORMATION

Dean's Colloquia Committee -- Call for Papers and Nominees

Just a reminder that all proposals and nominations for the 1989-90 Dean's Colloquia Series must be submitted to the chairman by $\underline{\text{Friday}}$, $\underline{\text{April}}$ $\underline{14}$, at the latest and must be in writing (see the $\underline{\text{Chronicle}}$ of March $\underline{10}$ or 24).

-- George Webb, Physics Department Chairman, Dean's Colloquia Committee

* * * * *

Alpha Chi Induction

We invite all faculty to attend the annual Alpha Chi induction on Sunday, April 2, at 2 p.m. in the Terrace.

Alpha Chi is campus-wide honor society at Christopher Newport College. Inductees come from all majors, and many of them have invited family and friends to attend.

Your presence at the induction and reception immediately afterward would demonstrate your support of several dozen outstanding students and would also allow you to meet many guests of the College. The program should last no more than two hours. Please consider fitting it into your schedule.

-- Submitted by Jay Paul

* * * * *

To Administrative Faculty

Please plan to attend the Administrative Faculty luncheon on Thursday, April 6, at noon in the Banquet Room of Christophers. Go through the cafeteria line for food and beverage and join us in the Banquet Room. Please call 4-7158 by Thursday, April 6, at 9 am if you plan to attend.

-- Agnes Braganza, Continuing Education
* * * * *

Theatre Presentation

The CNC Theatre presents <u>Blithe Spirit</u> by Noel Coward on Friday, April 7 and Saturday, April 8 in the John W. Gaines Theatre. Curtain

time is 8:00 pm. Students, faculty and staff may purchase two tickets for the price of one (\$5.00) for the opening weekend. So, be sure to take advantage of this offer, and enjoy one of the funniest plays ever written. Performances are also scheduled for April 14 and 15. For reservations call 594-7489.

-- David Balthrop, Theatre Manager

* * * * *

Attention: Microcomputer Users

Because of the onset of warm weather and high humidities, the hard disk in your PC can be affected. Here are a few tips to help you avoid any heat-related problems: Be sure that the area around your computer is not cluttered with books, papers and other objects which could reduce the ventilation needed to cool the internal parts of your computers. Store your flexible discs in a cool, dry place away from any sources of heat and out of direct sunlight. Back up your hard disk and store the backup copies in a cool, safe place just in case the worst happens and you lose data from your hard disk.

If you need any help in backing up your system, please contact the Computer Center at 4-7180.

-- Director of Computing Services

Christopher's Cafeteria Menu - April 3-7

3rd	Stuffed Cabbage French Bread Pizza Stuffed Pork Chops	6th	Lasagna w/Garlic Toast Chicken Burritos Beef Teriyaki
4th	Baked Sea Trout Fried Chicken Beef Stew	7th	Oven Fried Chicken Taco Salad Seafood Platter
5th	Shrimp Fried Rice Salisbury Steak Stuffed Turkey Breast		

-- Ann M. Taylor

FACULTY, STAFF, & STUDENT NEWS

Sandy Bryan, faculty adviser for Student Virginia Education Association, would like to commend the CNC chapter of 148 members for being awarded the Ultimate Chapter Standard Award for the state of Virginia for 1988-1989. Officers and participants of the organization were presented the award at the SVEA Convention, Norfolk, Virginia, March 17-19.

* * * * *

Wendell Barbour was recently re-elected to serve another term on the Board of Directors of the Newport News Educators' Credit Union. He wishes to thank the CNC community for their support and hopes that everyone will feel free to communicate any concerns regarding the credit union to him at ext. 4-7130.

COMMITTEE REPORTS AND FACULTY BUSINESS

Notice of Senate Meeting

The Faculty Senate has scheduled its next meeting for Friday, April 7th (2:00 pm, in CC214) instead of April 21. The reason for the changed meeting time is to allow the Senate to meet catalog change deadlines for those items which, if passed, would require changes in the next catalog. Curricular matters, including the foreign language proposal for B.S. degrees, and new courses and programs will be considered at this meeting, as will a recommendation from the Academic Status Committee to change the deadline for making up incompletes to mid-term of the following semester.

Also, the Faculty is reminded that the Spring meeting of the full faculty is scheduled for 3:00 pm on Friday, April 21st, in Al05. Among other matters, the agenda for this meeting includes certification of graduates, a retirement ceremony for Vice President Eagle, and a briefing on schematics for the proposed dorm facilities.

-- Bill Winter, President, Faculty Senate